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DECEMBER MEETING

Featuring Bill Hyatt, CT DEP

Bill, DEP Fisheries biologist, will present a
program on Connecticut’s Trout Management
Areas. Following his presentation, there will
be a question and answer session. Bill’s first
visit with the club was very informative, and
was very well received by the membership.

PLACE: Veteran’s Memorial Hall, Sunset
Ridge, E. Hartford

DATE: Wednesday, December 11

TIME:  Fly Tying - 7:00 pm
Program - 7:30 pm

Gary LaFontaine Wins 1991 Arnold
Gingrich Memorial Award

Gary LaFontaine was presented the Arnold
Gingrich  Memorial ~Award for  writing
achievement by the Federation of Fly Fishers at
the 1991 National Conclave in West Yellowstone,
Montana. The award is named for Arnold
Gingrich, editor of Esquire Magazine until his
death in 1976. Mr. Gingrich, author of classic
books such as The Joys of Trout and The Well-
Tempered Angler, was a devoted fly fisherman.
His own works are marked by insights into the
why and how of the sport and the award is given
to a writer who achieves that standard of
excellence.

Gary LaFontaine is the author of three acclaimed
books on fly fishing: Challenge of the Trout;
Caddisflies, winner of the United Fly Tyers” Book
of the Year Award; and his newest work, The
Dry Fly, New Angles.

David Dunne, in his syndicated "Outdoorsman”
newspaper column, wrote about the author in his
review of The Dry Fly: Some people march to
the beat of a different drum. This man has his
own orchestra. Only he could construct such a
tapestry of ideas, binding everything together on
a base of completely new research. The Dry Fly
might well be the greatest fly fishing how-to
book of all time.

Gary is a long time, well respected member of the
CFFA, residing in Deer Lodge, Montana - Ed.
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HAPPY HOLIDAYS

From the Vest of the President

For some reason this year is really flying by. It
seems like we just got started and we’re already
looking at our December meeting and the
coming Holiday Season. I can only hope that
one of our presents this year will be an end to
the state budget wrangling and the institution
of the license fee increases that will keep our excellent
Connecticut fishery alive and well.

If you were not one of the twenty members and guests who
went to Pulaski on November 1-2 you missed a really great
trip. Our rooms at Hidden Acres were spacious and
comfortable, the dinner and restaurant food was good and
plentiful, the weather was relatively warm (until Sunday, at
least), the river was low, and the steelhead were in. The
upper river was the recommended place, and we all spent
our time in the fly fishing only area and the pools just below
it. Not everyone landed a steelhead or even had one on long
enough to talk about it, but we probably all had hits or got
broken off and there was enough action among the group to
get some good fish stories going. Fish on or not, I think
everyone had a good time. We've booked Hidden Acres for
the same weekend next year.

In the same spirit, George Degen, Ernie Boutiette, and Frank
Nott have offered to visit our advertisers and solicit and
purchase items for our annual banquet. This will give us an
early start with our banquet prizes and chance to renew
contacts with our advertisers. This is also the season of our
annual election of officers. I have asked Education Chairman
Gary Steinmiller to chair a nominating committee to present
a slate of officers at the December membership meeting. We
do have vacancies on the board - give Gary a call if you want
to help out. We will hold our annual elections in January.

I want to wish each of you and your families the very best
of holiday seasons and a happy new year. Keep in mind that
our rod building, fly tying, and fly fishing schools will be
starting soon, and will make an excellent present for yourself
or someone you know.

Tight lines,

Larry Johnson
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ANNUAL__BANQUET: Tom Rosenbauer has been
confirmed as the speaker for the banquet. Tom is a noted

author who is currently working for Orvis. His program
will be on northeast fly fishing. MORE TO COME!!

George Degen, as usual, has presented the board with a
few good ideas regarding the raffle prizes to be offered
at the banquet. You should be quite pleased as a result.
In addition to the General Raffle and Silent Auction, we
plan to set up a special raffle for a Full Fishing outfit.
All tickets for this raffle will be sold only at the banquet.
Only 50 tickets will be sold. They will be $20 each. If all
tickets are not sold there will not be a drawing. The
winner will win the entire Fishing Outfit! Details of this
outfit will be available in the next L&L.

K CLUB

The banquet reservation form will be available at the
December and January membership meetings, as well as
in the next issue of the L&L.

The Insurance Raffle prizes are announced as follows:

1st: Toshiba, 19" Color TV with remote

2nd:  Two nights for 2 at The Moorings Lodge,
Falmouth Heights, MA during the NEC,
FFF Conclave on 5 & 6 June 1992. The
room has an ocean view and comes with
two breakfasts.

3rd: LL Bean’s $100 Gift Certificate

4th: Six Course Dinner for 2 at the Eatery,
East Windsor (wine not included)

I can’t wait! The tickets are expected to be mailed to you
in December.

25TH__ANNIVERSARY: Soon the CFFA will be
celebrating its 25th anniversary since it was founded in
the late 60’s. Ken Parkany, a Charter member and former
Club President, has offered to chair a committee whose
task will be to somehow recognize this significant
milestone in the club’s history. He has already presented
many ideas to the Board. If anyone would like to help
Ken out or has any ideas please call him. His number is
on the last page of L&L.

Our club membership is currently 316.

Membership renewals are due in. Please return your
renewals to Dave Harduby as soon as you can. Any
Board member will be happy to collect your renewals if
it is more convenient for you.

The Hartford Courant reported on 11/16 that three redds
were spotted in the Salmon River. It was reported this
was the first time in two hundred years that Atlantic
Salmon have spawned in Connecticut.

Club News - continued from opposite column

The Steelhead Salmon River trip was great! Many thanks
to Gary Steinmiller for organizing this show. It went off,

like clockwork. The first full weekend in Nov. 1992 has‘
already been reserved for next year. Don’t miss it!

The Hammonasset Chapter of Trout Unlimited will be
presenting "A_Shoreline Fly Fishing Seminar® on 25
January 1992, at the White House Restaurant, Qld
Saybrook. Contact John Springer for more information.
203-669-5917.

Dick Whitehead will be closing his Broad Brook store.
However, he is still offering custom fly tying, tyin.g
supplies and instruction on an appointment b§51s at his
home. We are always sorry to hear of a fly fishing dealer
closing his shop, but it hits home more when its an
advertiser, club member and someone we all know. Best
of luck Dick.

CORRECTION: Last month I was in error. The Loomis
IMX, 9’ for 6 weight, 4 piece travel rod will NOT be in
the Insurance Raffle. However, it will be part of the
club’s banquet raffle.

Ed.

COMING EVENTS

CFFA Board of Directors Meeting 2 Jan 92

CFFA Fly Tying & Rod Building Schools “
3, 10, 17, 24, 31 Jan 92, 7 Feb 92

CFFA Membership Meeting, Fly Tying 8 Jan 92

Worcester Fishing & Outdoor Expo 6-10 Feb 92

CFFA Annual Banquet 8 Feb 92

Springfield Sportsmen’s Show 20-23 Feb 92

Theodore Gordon Flyfishers Show 9 Mar 92

CFFA Fly Fishing School 5, 12, 19,
Mar 92, TBD Apr 92, TBD May 92

Hartford Civic Center Fishing Show 12-15 Mar 92

NE Council FFF Conclave, Cape Cod 5-7 Jun 92

E.FE ROBERTS
CUSTOM RODMAKER
SPLIT CANE FLY RODS

in the tradition of the old masters

FRESH & SALTWATER GRAPHITE FLY RODS
COMPLETE GRAPHITE ROD KITS & COMPONENTS

“E.F. Roberts, builds a custom rod 10 fit the
specifications and desires of a customer.”
— New York Times
SEND FOR FREE CATALOG

\ 21CSevmourRd..E Granby CT06026  (203)651-8402




* Live Bast
Fly Fishing & Black Year ‘Rouna
Powder EQuipment

Q| “Super fishory.great people, experl advice |
- Joo Humphreys

FLYFISHING Ig alive & woll
on the SALMON RIVER!

N South Windsor, Connecticut 06074

Phone (203) 289-0074 Fishing Tackle

3 Rod & Reel Repair Fresh & Salt Water

Guns & Ammo

All winter, all spring,

all STEELHEAD!I
(315) 288-5763

gf/ximaJ '
* 10% TU lodging discount

Co. Rt. 2A, PO Box 612, Pulaski NY 13142

MILL RIVER FLY SHOP

3549 WHITNEY AVENVUE
HAMDEN, CT 05518
EVERYTHING FOR THE FL}
FISHERMAN, FIY TYER

Dick Talleur
Fly Tying Class
Jan 25-26, 1992

GABRIEL MACARE (203) 248-7850

The Fees Bill

Currently our State Legislators are using the fishermen people you are talking to represent you. Therefore, you
and other sportsmen as pawns in an effort to pass the should have no fear of expressing your opinion to
unpopular "THE FEES BILL". "THE FEES BILL" them. If you call the listed 800 numbers ask to speak
currently includes almost ninety pages of substantially to your STATE REPRESENTATIVE or SENATOR
ncreased or new fees which will ultimately affect the and the committee members reviewing "THE FEES
cost of every service you, the taxpayer, and consumer BILL." If they are not available leave a message
purchase. Increased fees include auto and boat including your opinion, name, address, telephone
registrations, licensing for nursing, doctors, teachers, number; and, if you wish, a return phone call. Be sure
lawn care, morticians, barbers, etc. to talk to both political parties.
Where the chicanery comes into play is that all Last time around "THE FEES BILL" passed the
sportsmen are being told if they do not support "THE SENATE but died in the HOUSE. It will come up
FEES BILL", DEP workers will be laid off and the again any time after 15 November, 1991, so please do
hatcheries closed, which will affect fishing for at least not delay action.
three years. So they should support the entire "FEES
BILL". CALL YOUR LEGISLATORS TOLL-FREE
House Democrats - 1-800-842-8267
A better course of action would be: House Republicans - 1-800-842-8270
1. Call and/or write your STATE SENATORS AND Senate Democrats - 1-800-842-1420
REPRESENTATIVES. Senate Republicans - 1-800-842-1421

2. Call and/or write the LEGISLATORS on the
committees this bill is assigned to.
3. State that you are a fisher and a voter (we hope FISHING CONDITIONS HOTLINE N GRd

you are).

4. State that you wish the portion of "THE FEES {7 —
BILL" affecting fishers be considered separately 6 B
from the rest of the bill. a

5. State that you support fishing license fees being
raised from nine dollars to fifteen dollars provided

Willimantic River, Farmington River and

funds derived from the increase go directly to the Connecticut in General 664-3688 (CFFA)
affected agencies and not the GENERAL FUND _ :
‘ where they may be used for any purpose the state Farmington River 738-7327 (FRAA)
sees fit. -
Housatonic River 248-8616 (HFFA)

Remember to be polite, but still keep in mind that the




FLY FISHING IN GENERAL

By Dale Matthews

Last year, I wrote the article "Fly Fishing in General®,
What [ hope to do with this series of articles is to
establish a new column for Lines & Leaders, and to
tell you about some of my fishing (fly) excursions. I
hope these articles are entertaining and enjoyable. 1
will try to make these articles a monthly thing. 1 can
only hope I have the time to write.

Now that I've given my intent, it’s time to get to the
fun stuff. This past year, or fishing season, has been an
enjoyable one. I've had the opportunity to meet some
famous names in the sport we all enjoy, and to do
some salt water fishing with some of the club members.
Also, the largemouth bass fishing has been great this
past season.

In September, Larry Johnson and I went down to
Hershey, Pennsylvania, to attend the North East
Council of the Federation of Fly Fishers Conclave. On
the drive to Hershey, Larry and I discussed the
likelihood of getting younger people involved with the
club, preferably people in their late teens, early
twenties. (Please let me know if you can come up with
any ideas on this subject.) We finally got to the
Hershey Convention Center, and checked in Friday at
noon. The Conclave exhibit was open, so we walked
around and took a look at the prizes that were offered
for raffle. There were some very nice raffle prizes. The
women’s raffle prize was a blue handmade quilt. I put
a couple of tickets in that raffle, hoping to win so I
didn’t have to buy a present for my wife, and spend
more money for fly tying materials. But as luck would
have it, I did have to spend money on her. The main
raffle’s first prize was a choice of a bamboo fly rod in
a presentation case, or a shadow box of flies tyed by
A.A.BB. (A.A.B.B. stands for Attitude Adjustment Bug
Builders.) These guys sat around all day and night tying
flies during the Conclave. At last year’s conclave, these
tyers donated their best flies, put their autographs to
them and mounted them into two shadow boxes, one
box went to the raffle, the other was auctioned off,
before Saturday’s dinner.

Friday night’s dinner was a buffet with a steam ship
round. The food was excellent. That night Bob Clouser
was awarded a certificate of achievement for instituting
a size regulation on smallmouth bass in the
Susquehanna River. The funny thing about the
ceremony was that Bob did not like to wear a tie and
sports coat. Lefty Kreh did the presentation and kept
on ribbing Bob about his tie and coat.

Saturday morning we woke up about 7:30, and had a
buffet style breakfast - all you can eat. The food was
fantastic. One thing about the Hershey Convention
Center is the great food. If you went away hungry, it
was your own fault. After breakfast, we went to the
exhibit hall. The programs were starting about 9:00.
Larry and I decided to go to Lefty’s program on salt
water fly fishing. His program was informative and

entertaining. After Lefty's program, we went back 1o
the exhibit hall and walked around some more, We
were waiting for Bob Clouser’s program about
smallmouth bass fishing on the Susquehanna River,
While looking at exhibits, T stopped by Bob Clouser's
fly shop display. His son was tying his famous Clouser
Crayfish pattern. Bob was across the aisle at the
A.A.B.B. table, tying the same pattern. Bob is quite the
character. He kept getting ribbed by Bob Popovic and
Lefty Kreh, and a few zingers from Ed Koch. To watch
these guys ribbing one another was great. It made you
feel like you were one of them.

It was getting close to Bob Clouser’s program, so off
we went to the program hall. We sat down, and in
came Bob Popovic and Lefty Kreh. They sat down in
front. Bob was getting set up, when Lefty started the
ribbing again. Bob kept on saying, "No heckling from
the front row," but it did not stop. The program was
informative and a lot of fun. Back to the exhibit hall
to watch the A.A.B.B. fly tyers. Bob Popovic was tying
salt water flies. I stayed there for 4 hours watching him
tying flies. He was developing a new pattern. I saw his
second fly, which was a floating mullet pattern. It was
a pleasure to watch Bob tie. He has a very inventive
mind. During this time, Lefty Kreh gave two life time
achievement awards, one to Charley Fox and the other
to George Harvey. Charley Fox came out of the
hospital to receive his award. I talked to George
Harvey after he received his award, and he said the
best gift he got, other than this achievement award, was
the thanks of youngsters for teaching them how to fly
fish.

Continued on page 5

ATTENTION ALL CFFA MEMBERS!!

It is time to renew your membership for the upcoming
year. Please fill out the enclosed form (see page 6),
include a check for the proper dues, and either send it
in or give it to Dave Harduby at the next club meeting.
A pre-addressed envelope is provided for you. We
appreciate your membership over the past year and
look forward to seeing you for many years to come. If
anyone has a question about their membership status,
you can call Dave at home. His number is on the last
page of the newsletter.

Colonial Sports

Quality
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E— SPorting Goods s
ORVIS

Fine Fly Fishing Equipment & Sporting Firearms

Charles A. Connell, Jr.
431 Fitchville Road
Bozrah, CT 08334

BUY — SELL — BARTER
(203) 889-4801
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Fly Fishing In General - continued from Page 4

It was getting time t0 go to the casting clinic

£ performed by Ed Jaworowski. Larry and I went to this

.pmgram to find out about different techniques on

casting. The program was intense. After the casting
clinic, we went back to our room to shower and get
dressed for dinner. We arrived for cocktail hour and
had a few drinks before auction. The auction went fine.
Larry bid on a few items. After the auction was
another superb dinner. Ed Jaworowski was Master of
Ceremony, and brought Lefty Kreh out for a
presentation on fishing Australia. Again, this was a very
good presentation. Well, Larry and I were getting
pretty good at getting from one end of the complex to
the other, just in time to go back home.

Sunday was filled with packing and getting everything
straight for the trip home. I would like to make a
personal observation about the people at the Conclave.
First, I was impressed by the friendliness and open
arms response by Ed Koch, Lefty Kreh, Bob Popovic,
Bob Clouser, George Harvey, Charley Fox, Charley
Meck, and all others that were there. This type of
attitude enhances this sport so much and also, is a
credit to these people’s character.

In closing, I'd like to say thank you to the CFFA for
sending me to the Conclave. See you on Cape Cod
next June 5,6,7 for the next Conclave.

/ ’Dale is a very active CFFA member. Not only is he a fan
of fly fishing but one also of good food! Ed.

437 Main Street
P.O. Box 1072

Tel. 203-738 3597

New Hartlord, CT 06057 Clawsic @ Cuslom

Fly ho[:)

Quality Fly Fishing
&

Fly Tying Supplies

Hours
Sun® & Mon. Closed
Tue ‘Wed 10am.-6p.m
Thurs 10am -8pm.
Fn.-Sat 10am.-6pm.

*open 10 a.m.-3 p.m. Apnl June

(203) 623-8752
(HOME )

(203) 292-6551
(STORE)

@%MM
CUSTOM FLY TYING

PERSONAL INSTRUCTION IN
CASTING AND FLY TYING

FLY TYING SUPPLIES
ART AND BOOKS
RODS AND REELS

RICHARD WHITEHEAD
95A MAIN STREET
BROAD BROOK, CT 06016

AL
DAVID E. FOLEY
Bookseller

New, used, out of print, scarce angling litcrature
Books bought and sold
Specializing in flyfishing and saltwater

By Appointment
203 561-0783

76 Bonnyview Road
West Hartford, Connecticut 06107

Hours
Mon-Fri  Noon 9:00pm
Sat 9:00 am - 5:00 pm

Fom C o M
Ty Dyng Matexials

Quiet Sports, Inc.
Cortland « Orvis « Scott

Kevin Pelletier 589-1844
John Marona

95 Union Street
Bristol, CT 06010

Directlons to Veterans' Memorlal Clubhouse

HOP RIVER FLY SHOP

=y

LARGE SELECTION OF MATERIALS FOR THE FLY TYER

ROOS, REELS. WADERS. BOOKS, FUIES, ETC

T.W.TH FR_ 400900
SAT 900-500
(203) 643-4642

GENE MONTY
$18 HOP RIVER ROAD
BOLTON. CT 06043
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WOOD CARVING KITS
for Beginners
EASY STEP-BY-STEP
Instructions for Carving and Painting

FISH KITS DECOY KITS

[ ] Brown Trout Hat Pin Kit [ ] The Bufflehead Decoy
[ ] Largemouth Bass Hat Pin Kit [ ] The Seagull Decoy

[ ] Carving Kit for a Rainbow Trout | ] The Plover Decoy

[ ] Northern Pike Fish Decoy Kit [ ] The Sanderling Decoy
[ ] Largemouth Bass Carving Kit$24.95 [ ] The Bluebill Decoy
All kits $19.95 unless noted [ ] The Mallard Decoy

Included with each kit: a cutout, brush, paints, painting diagram,
color lllustration and all other materials necessary to carve and
paint each project. (Knives not included)

To ORDER your Carving Kit CLIP THIS AD and select
the kit(s) that you want, Include with your remittance 6%
sales tax and $3.50 per kit for shipping and handling.

Name:

Address:

City: ST: Zip:

SEND TO: Birds In Wood Studlo, P.O. Box 2649,
Meriden CT, 06450, Dept. 19
For M/C and VISA sales call (203) 634-1953
If you would like a copy of our Wood Carving Kit and Supply

Catalog, send $2.00 to Birds In Wood Studio. The $2.00 will be
refunded with your first order

FISHING BOOKS
OFFERED FREE

— Two new booklets are available from
[V/AH[ the Federation of Fly Fishers (FFF).
”mﬁﬂﬂm Catch and Release Guidelines
describes and illustrates the proper

]H[’ m methods of reviving and releasing fish.

First published by the FFF in 1984

and reviewed by such fly-fishing
experts as Lee Wulff, Ted Trueblood, Lefty Kreh and
Nick Lyons, it was recently revised and is available free
and in quantity to individuals, schools and outdoor

groups such as rod and reel clubs and conservation
organizations,

The FFF also offers its new Audio Visual Catalog,
which describes over 9 educational films, videos and
slide presentations covering virtually every aspect of fly-
fishing from trout to tarpon and bonefish to bass.
Included in the FFF library are the rare films of the
late Lee Wulff (which have been converted to video)
and the ever popular 30-minute video "The Way of A
Trout," which is especially popular with youngsters,

To request either publication, call or write the FFF at
P.O. Box 1088, West Yellowstone, MT. Phone: (406)
646-9541, - (New England Fish & Game),
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JOHN'S CUSTOM TACKLE'S
229-6462

CUSTOM FLIES & RODS
FLY TYING MATERIAL
ROD REPAIR
CUSTOM HUNTING ARROWS

At B SPORT SHOP

FIBHING HUNTING
FRESH AND SALT WATER / MUZZILE LOADING

(203) 872.8052
1000 HARTFONRD TEKE . RT. 30. VERNON, CONN 06066

CHANGE.....

NEW.:oons
RENEW.....
HOME PHONE....2-0+++-BUS.PHONE..cccteeeecOCC cvnnrnnnncnesn

«+«« INDOOR FACIL....
CONTRIBUTING....$50.... LIFE...$200...

DUES STRUCTURE: JUNIOR (UNDER 16)...$5 REGULAR.....$15.....

FUND RAISING....SECRETARIAL DUTIES....LEGISLATIVE......
SUPPORTING...$25.....

CITY. cssisnassicussnnnnsSTAIEssawaalIPus sasnses

NAME..ccvacascanssssasssssscssDATEcccncnncscas

STREET.cccsacscccscsnancsscsans
EDUCATION. ...PUBLICITY....MEMBERSHIP....

COMMITEE: CONSERVATION....

MEMBERSHIP FORM




aClasses:

Class:

Equipment:

Class Size:

Tuition:

Instructor:

Connecticut Fly Fishermen’s Association
: G : Presents
Beginning Fly Tying, Advanced Fly Tying, Rod Building Schools

Classes will meet downstairs at Veteran’s Memorial Clubhouse, Sunset Ridge Drive, East

Hartford, at 7:00pm on the following evenings: Jan. 3, 10, 17, 24, 31 and February 7th, 1992

Beginning Fly Tying Advanced Fly Tying

1. Marabou Leech, Wooly Bugger 1. Muddle Minnow, Stone Fly Nymph
2. Dark Cahill, Soft Hackle 2. Comparadun, Parachute

3. Tellico, Dark Stenonema 3. Clouser Crayfish, Hare Water Pup
4. Blue Wing Olive, Light Cahill 4. Dahlberg Diver, Deer Hair Popper
5. Poly Spinner, Hen Wing Spinner 5. Hy-tie, Lefty Deceiver

6. Black Ant, Deer Hair Bug 6. Cork Popper, Slider

All necessary hooks and materials will be furnished. Students must supply their own vise,
bobbin, thread, scissors, etc.

Fly Tying classes limited to the first 25 people submitting applications for each class.
Fly Tying class: CFFA Members - $30; Non-Members - $40; 16 & Under - $20

ROD BUILDING CLASS

E.F. Roberts Custom Rodmaker

Rod 7 foot (3/4 line) Graphite ¢ 8 foot (5/6/ line) Graphite ¢ 9 foot (7/8/ line) Graphite

Selection:

v You may build a rod of your choice

reached at 651-8402 between 5:00 and 8:00 pm to answer any questions relative to rod selection and
material cost.

Class Size:

Tuition:

Please PRINT the requested

if you make an early decision to enter the class. Ed Roberts can be

Limited to the first 10 people submitting applications. Must make rod selection by December

11, 1991.
CFFA Members - $10; Non-Members - $15

to Gary Steinmiller, Education Chairman, 12 Horizon Hill Road, Newington, CT 06111

information. Forward application forms and tuition (Checks payable to CFFA)

Name Phone #
Address
City, State, Zip Date
CFFA Member Yes No 16 or under
Advanced Fly Tying 3. Rod Building

Check one 1. Beginning Fly Tying 2.

' Rod Selection, circle one: 7 foot
For additional information contact Dale Matt

8 foot 9 foot

06076, Phone (203) 875-2033

hews, V.P. Promotion, 155 Conklin Road, Stafford Springs, CT

il




Board of Directors

President

Activities - VP
Environment - VP
Promotion - VP
Recording Secretary
Legal Secretary
Treasurer

Advisory Board
Advisory Board
Advisory Board
Advisory Board
Banquet Chairman
Conservation Chairman
Education Chairman
Indoor Facilities Chm
Legislative Chm
Membership Chm
Newsletter Editors
Program Chairman
Publicity Chm
CFFA Hotline

Larry Johnson

Kurt Jagielow
Dale Matthews
Tony Simmons

Mike Stewart
Joe D’Addario
Gary Bogli
Elmer Latham
Ken Parkany

Gary Steinmiller
Richard Lerche
Vin Ringrose
Dave Harduby

Lynn/Mike Stewart

Mark Philippe
Ed Fidrych
John Springer

Home
246-0728

649-3681
875-2033
646-6839

653-4203
568-5035
649-4227
742-6584
643-9819

667-2989
666-3867
828-4642
634-3031
653-4203
236-7029
342-1173
664-3688

Office
725-3873

649-3681
565-5143
565-9412

654-4288
289-6427
648-5030
565-7841

648-5030
225-6064
639-2383
654-4288
658-5825
566-3487

The Connecticut Fly Fishermen's Association,
Inc. is organized "To Preserve and Promote
the Pleasures and Tradition of Fly Fishing and
to Conserve Game-Fish Waters." CFFA
membership meetings are held on the second
Wednesday of each month, September
through May. Meetings are held at the
Veterans’ Memorial Clubhouse, Sunset Ridge
Drive, East Hartford, CT.

"Lines and Leaders” is the official publication
of the Connecticut Fly Fishermen's
Association, Inc. and is distributed to its
membership and allies of conservation.
Business card ads may be placed at a cost of
$5 per ad or $40 for 9 months. CFFA
members may place for-sale or want ads of a
non-commercial nature  without charge.
Newsletter correspondence should be sent to
Lynn & Mike Stewart, 10 Bradley Brook,
North Granby, CT 06060. Change of address
notices should be sent to CFFA, P.O. Box
380260, Silver Lane, East Hartford, CT
06138-0268.

1 —— DECEMBER MEETING: Bill Hyatt - December 11 CT TMA’s

Copy Deadline: Second Wednesday of month previous to publication
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Connecticut Fly Fishermen’s Association, Inc.
P.O. Box 380268
Silver Lane

"‘”Msn-s +?°  East Hartford, CT 06138-0268
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